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To be the body of Christ, living in Christõs love, serving as Christ served. 

It is amazing how much stuff ï how many things ï we keep. It became even more evident to me after 
our last big move. I have completed an interim at Fair Oaks Presbyterian Church, and for the ñin  
between timeò Annette and I moved back to our home in Lewistown, IL with everything we have  
acquired over the last 14 years. This time, weôve decided not to unpack all the boxes, but to take out 

what we need, as we go along. 

Five months later we still have a room full of boxes in Lewistown, carefully labelled and still sealed. 
Our home is comfortable, and we have everything we need. And we are on the move again, much 
lighter, less burdened down by things, which doesnôt imply that we do not have boxes full of memories 

stored in an upstairs room somewhere ... 

I often ponder the way the Israelites left Egypt (Ex 12.33 ff.) after they have ñplunderedò the  
Egyptians. I can almost see the people, burdened down by ñthings and stuffò, and a kneading bowl 
with unleavened dough on their shoulders, wondering how much easier it would have been in the  
ensuing years in the wilderness without everything, yet understanding their longing to be back in Egypt 

where they were slaves to the Egyptians, yet comfortable é 

Which gives me a frame to think about the Big Move that the Presbyterians of St Andrew made. And which causes me to wonder how 
much unnecessary stuff was taken along on the journey, and how many boxes are still stored, carefully labelled, full of  

unnecessary things é   

We look forward to join your journey, and to help to unpack some of the boxes left in storage! 

Sincerely, 

Danie and Annette deBeer 

 A NOTE from Pastor Danie  

Rev. Daniel deBeer  

Interim Senior Pastor  
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 St. Andrew Happenings  

To be the body of Christ, living in Christõs love, serving as Christ served. 

Annual Meeting  

ñDaughters of Graceò is the theme of the womenôs retreat to be held 
February 23 and 24 in our new building. All women are invited and 
encouraged to bring a friend. Our time together will focus on stories 
about women of the Bible, presented by women of St. Andrew. The 
retreat includes music, group discussions, a prayer room, a service 
project, crafts, book swap, good food, and fabulous fellowship. The 
cost is $15; financial assistance is available. Please plan on attending 
and bring a friend! 

The ETC Big Game!  

Souper Bowl of Caring  

 

The BIG day is almost 
here!  ETC is  

celebrating the BIG 
GAME as only ETC can!  

All you care to eat 
Chicken Wings, Nachos, 
Popcorn, and Drinks!  

Watch the BIG GAME on our 8õ screen! 
Laugh at the new commercials! Bring your 

favorite comfy chair! 

Date: Sunday, February 4  
Time: 5:30 ñ?? 
Cost: $10  

 

Not into watching the 
game? Come play ping/
pong, foosball, pool,  

volleyball or just hang out 
with friends! 

The Annual Congregational Meeting will be held on  
Sunday, February 11 following the 11:00 worship service 
in the Sanctuary. 

Winter/Spring Retreats  



 

 

Mission Month Wrapping up at St. Andrew  by Paul Heidger  

The Mission, Outreach, and Service Team 
continues to host two more events in a   
series of presentations during Adult  
Education time between services that began 
on January 14. The purpose of the series is 
to celebrate St. Andrew members in mission 

and outreach, locally and globally.  

February 4:  St. Andrew Youth in Mission 
St. Andrew members of all ages live out our 
Saviorôs mandate to serve as He served. We 
will learn from representatives of our youth 
serving others locally, nationally, and abroad 
about their individual and collective experi-
ences and how their time in mission has  

enriched their lives and faith.  

February 11: Rev. Andy Smothers  
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Mission, Outreach, & Service  

Compeer Sound of Friendship Dessert Concert  

Friendship and community go hand in hand. Please join 
us in celebrating both, and in supporting the mission of 
the Compeer Program to reduce the loneliness and  
isolation of adults living with mental illness by creating 
supported friendships with trained community volunteers.  
A local non-profit organization, the Compeer Program 
has promoted this mission for 17 years with funds raised 
by the ñSound of Friendship.ò  This yearôs dessert  
concert will take place on Saturday, February 24 at Our 
Redeemer Lutheran Church. Pre-concert music of pianist 
Al Zimmerman will be begin at 7:00 followed at 7:30 by 
Kol Shira performing a rich diversity of international  
music bringing warmth, harmony, and soul. University of  
Iowaôs Intersection A Cappella, a group of 10 male U of I 
students, will sing pop culture favorites and throwbacks 
to earlier eras. Lastly, Home Brewed Lite, a local mix of 
great musicians who play everything from blues, country, 
and rock and roll, will have you tapping your toes. If 
thatôs not enough, please join the performers and  

Compeer Board for gourmet desserts following the concert. Tickets are $20 each and may be purchased at  
www.compeerjohnsoncountyiowa.org, from a Compeer Board Member or by contacting the Compeer Office at 319/329.8000.  Tickets 

will also be available at the door. 

http://www.compeerjohnsoncountyiowa.org
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Adult Education  

Starting January 28, St. Andrewôs Adult Education Team is hosting a monthly series of Last Sunday of the Month Netflix Documentary 
Screenings at 6:30 p.m. in the sanctuary of our new building at 140 Gathering Place Lane in Iowa City. Popcorn and beverages will 
be provided. (The descriptions below come from author and journalist Warren Cole Smith at http://bit.ly/2CXWK0r.) 

 

January 28: òMinimalismó: In an age where commercial consumerism is at an all
-time high, minimalism offers a different approach. ñMinimalismò is the cultural  
belief that life is happier when humans arenôt pursuing material wealth. In fact, the  
movement encourages viewers to give away possessions they donôt need and 
subsist only on whatôs necessary. Ultimately, Minimalism helps viewers  
contemplate whatôs truly important in their life, while reflecting on Christôs message 
in Matthew 6:19. 

 
 

February 25: òDetropiaó: Heidi Ewing 
and Rachel Grady brought us this 2012  
dystopian tale of a hollowed-out Detroit. It won a bunch of awards, and it does a 
great job of illustrating the brokenness of Detroit at a moment in time, specifically the 
aftermath of the 2008-2009 financial crisis. What ñDetropiaò doesnôt show is how, 
even while the filmmakers were there, church leaders and social entrepreneurs were 
working to bring Detroit back. It is not fully back today, but what has happened in the 
five years since ñDetropiaò released is the ñrealò story of that city. 

 
 
 

 
March 25: ò13thó: Director Ava DuVernay, who is currently helming the  
upcoming ñA Wrinkle in Timeò film, first made waves with this startling  
documentary on the American prison systems. Known for her vocal approach 
on the subjects of race and equality, DuVernay comes at her viewers  
full-force, comparing modern incarceration to early slavery. Viewers are  
challenged to think critically on questions of truth and justice, while receiving 
an inside look at the legislation which governs American prisons. The film is 
not for the faint of heart, but is nonetheless a story which needs telling. 

 
 
 

 
April 29: òJesus Campó: If you are a Christian, especially if you ever went 
to a church camp, you will find this documentary by turns deeply frustrating, 
deeply yet vaguely familiar. The Jesus Camp of this documentary is not ð 
repeat, not ð representative of many of the great Christian camps out there, 
but neither is it unique. Christians should see this documentary, if for no 
other reason than to know what the óother sideô thinks of us.ò 

Last Sunday  of  the  Month  Netflix   

Documentary  Screenings     by Jeff Charis -Carlson  

Christian Caregiving Class Begins February 18  
 

Information on the upcoming adult education class on Christian Caregiving can be found on page 10. 

http://bit.ly/2CXWK0r.)
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Cover Story  

Growing Closer to Jesus       by  Sarah Dyck  

Weôre in! Weôre getting settled. The facility is beautiful and  
functioning well for the people and ministries of St. Andrew. 

Whew! 

Now what? What new things is God calling us to do? In last 
monthôs issue of the Messenger we focused on listening to God 
about where God may be taking us as a congregation and as 

individuals. 

So, how do we listen? How will we know? Will we know?  

Answering these questions will require action on our part. But 
that action doesnôt necessarily mean a new program right now 
(though it may!) or a check list of ministries that MUST happen 

right now (though it could!). 

Pastor Kyle has spent the last 
few months sharing scriptures, 
sermons, blogs, and other  
media about growing closer to 
Jesus. Most recently he 
shared on Twitter an article 
from Premier Christianity 
called ñFive Ways to Connect 
with God in 2018ò. Hereôs the 
link: 
www.premierchristianity.com/
Past-Issues/2018/January-
2018/5-ways-to-connect-with-

God-in-2018. 

Like any friend or teacher, the 
more time we spend with him or her, the closer we grow  
together and get to know each other. Spending time with Jesus 
isnôt any different. So, how might we know if some new idea that 
pops up and seems very ñout of the boxò might be from God 
himself? What might be some ways to grow closer to Jesus so 
that we begin to more easily discern if something weôre  
contemplating is of Godôs leading? One way to start would be to 
read the linked article above. Another resource is a blog entry 

from Christian author, Cindy McMenamin .  

McMenamin posted a blog back in 2015 about how to get closer 
to God over a yearôs time. Her ideas seem to intersect well with 

the things about which Kyle has been talking. 

For example, she first recommends meeting with God before 
anyone else each day. This could be done by using a  
professionally published devotional, using the St. Andrew Prayer 

Ministryôs monthly devotional called Quiet Times with God, 

spending time in prayer, or a combination of all these things.  

She then suggests making sure we are reading scripture  
everyday. As I tell my youth Sunday school class at my own 
church, one of the primary reasons God has left us the  
scriptures is to tell us about who he is and how his story and our 

stories intersect.  

Being part of a small group is Cindyôs third recommendation. 
There are lots of opportunities at St. Andrew to be part of a 
small group. Talk to Pastor Kyle if you arenôt currently part of 

one to find out ways you can plug in.  

Cindyôs fourth recommendation is to record our blessings and 
answered prayers. By writing 
things down, we become more 
active in listening for and  
observing what God is doing in 
our lives and in the lives of the 

people around us.  

Finally, she suggests picking a 
theme verse or verses for the 
year. You may have noticed on 
some of the Connection Cards 
handed out each Sunday for 
the past several weeks that 
Pastor Kyle has listed  
memorizing a part of scripture 
as an exercise to help you  

connect with Jesus.  

Cindy recommends the following scriptures, but any that Pastor 
Kyle has recommended will, of course, work fine. Cindyôs  
suggestions include Psalm 90:12, Psalm 119:32, and  
Philippians 4:6-7. One piece of scripture that has helped me 
grow and learn more about how God works, who God is, and 
about his amazing love and grace is Philippians 1:6, And I am 
sure of this, that he who began a good work in you will bring it  

to completion at the day of Jesus Christ. (ESV) 

These are exciting times. It is exciting to see what God has in 
store for St. Andrew. My prayer is that we all will continue to 
lean into him and listen for his voice. Let us join with so many 
others in the faith, including Samuel, in responding to God by 
saying, ñSpeak, for your servant is listening.ò (1 Samuel 3:10; 

NRSV) 

http://www.premierchristianity.com/Past-Issues/2018/January-2018/5-ways-to-connect-with-God-in-2018
http://www.premierchristianity.com/Past-Issues/2018/January-2018/5-ways-to-connect-with-God-in-2018
http://www.premierchristianity.com/Past-Issues/2018/January-2018/5-ways-to-connect-with-God-in-2018
http://www.premierchristianity.com/Past-Issues/2018/January-2018/5-ways-to-connect-with-God-in-2018
https://s3.amazonaws.com/media.cloversites.com/c8/c8d021d9-3301-4442-8b6a-8dbea273c1aa/documents/QUIET_TIMES_February_2018.pdf
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The Season of Lent  

The season of Lent is a time of prayer, 
fasting, and self-examination in  
preparation for the celebration of the 
resurrection of the Lord at Easter. It is a 
period of 40 days ð like the flood of 
Genesis, Mosesô sojourn at Mount Sinai, 
Elijahôs journey to Mount Horeb, Jonahôs 
call to Ninevah to repent, and Jesusô 
time of testing in the wilderness. (The  
Sundays in Lent are not counted in this 
reckoning of the time between Ash 
Wednesday and Easter, as every Lordôs 
Day is a celebration of the resurrection of 

Jesus Christ.) 

In the early church, Lent was a time of 
preparation for the celebration of baptism 
at the Easter Vigil. In many communities 
of faith it remains a time to equip and 
nurture candidates for baptism and  
confirmation and to reflect deeply on the 

theme of baptismal discipleship. 

ð from the PC(USA) website 

Thursdays in Lent 

We will resume our Thursdays in Lent  

Potlucks, February 15 through March 22 . We 

will start with a meal at 5:30 and then move 

onto music and devotions from 6:15 to 6:45.  
 

For the potlucks, the usual *spark* mac and 

cheese will be offered each week. Please 

bring a generous dish to share. Table ware 

and drinks will also be provided.  
 

Watch for upcoming announcements 

about Maundy Thursday (March 29)  

activities.  
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Childrenõs + Family Ministry 

Mardi Gras Party, February 13!  

Save the Date 
for  

VBS  
June 11 to 15! 
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 Financials  
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Per capita funding is how Presbyterians 
mutually share the costs of coming  
together to discern the Spiritôs leading for 
the future. The total per capita amount for 
2018 is $37. The breakdown is as follows: 
$23.87 Presbytery; $7.73General  
Assembly; $5.40 Synod. Please remit $37 
for every confirmed member in your  
family. Thank you! 

Presbytery of  
East Iowa  
65% 

General  
Assembly 
20% 

Synod 
15% 

Per Capita  
Thank you to  
everyone who has 
already turned in a 
pledge. For those 
of you who have 
not yet had chance 
to do so, thereôs 
still time! If you did 

not pick up a pledge card at church, they are still available in the 
church office. 

Stewardship 2018  

  
Current Period Year to Date Annual Budget 

Annual Budget  
Percentage 

Annual Budget  
Difference 

INCOME       

PLEDGES & IDENTIFIED GIFT $100,081.61  $850,123.38  $867,290.00  98.02%  -$17,166.62 

FACILITIES/OFFICE INCOME 0.00  155.00  0.00  0.00%  155.00  

Subtotal Budget Income 100,081.61  850,278.38  867,290.00  98.04%  -17,011.62 

INVESTMENT INCOME 323.02  3,004.83  0.00  0.00%  3,004.83  

MISCELLANEOUS INCOME 708.84  708.84  0.00  0.00%  708.84  

TOTAL INCOME 101,113.47  853,992.05  867,290.00  98.47%  -13,297.95 

       

EXPENSES       

LAND  $1,850.00  $1,850.00  $5,500.00  33.64%  -$3,650.00 

BUILDING  308.12  60,866.13  69,365.00  87.75%  -8,498.87 

UTILITIES  633.24  8,575.38  27,025.00  31.73%  -18,449.62 

EQUIPMENT, F & F 517.24  746.14  400.00  186.54%  346.14  

VEHICLES  21.00  2,004.24  3,702.00  54.14%  -1,697.76 

CHILDREN'S & FAMILY MIN 2,305.48  7,513.52  11,875.00  63.27%  -4,361.48 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 169.99  2,333.89  2,100.00  111.14%  233.89  

MINISTRIES & MEMBERSHIP 781.45  6,207.92  6,500.00  95.51%  -292.08 

MISSION  14,155.89  116,962.83  121,421.00  96.33%  -4,458.17 

MUSIC  3,319.48  8,857.55  10,555.00  83.92%  -1,697.45 

OFFICE EXPENSE 2,287.51  16,844.40  21,500.00  78.35%  -4,655.60 

OPERATING EXPENSES 4,208.89  10,283.66  6,921.00  148.59%  3,362.66  

WORSHIP  969.27  3,705.98  3,126.00  118.55%  579.98  

YOUTH MINISTRIES 468.92  10,866.59  14,900.00  72.93%  -4,033.41 

PERSONNEL  51,926.19  554,996.07  562,401.00  98.68%  -7,404.93 

TOTAL EXPENSES 83,922.67  812,614.30  867,291.00  93.70%  -54,676.70 

EXCESS INCOME\EXPENSES $17,190.80  $41,377.75  -$1.00 0.00%  $41,378.75  
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Caring Ministries  

Red Kettle Campaign 

Prayer Ministry: Lenten Prayer Project 2018    by  Kerri Goers 

Have you ever wondered: What makes an act of 
caring distinctively Christian? What can be  
pointed to in caring for or relating to someone that 
could be called ñChristian?ò Beginning on Sunday, 
February 18 from 9:45-10:45 am, a new class, 
Christian Caregiving, will be offered through 
Adult Education in Room 103. The class will  
enable us to better understand who we are as 
Christians and how our faith helps us care for 
ourselves and others in a distinctively Christian 

way. 

Ted Potter and Mary Beth Ross will facilitate discussion and the practice of caring skills. Some of the topics to be included are "God 
as the Curegiver" and "Servanthood vs. Servitude." Discussion will be based upon the book Christian Caregiving- a Way of Life by 
Kenneth Haughk. Dr. Haugk is the founder of the Stephen Series system of lay caring ministry and is an ordained minister and  

clinical psychologist. Books will be loaned to participants for the length of the course, which will run up until May 6. 

If you are interested in attending or have any questions, please email or call Mary Beth Ross at 319/338.0082 or  

iawoodsunrise@gmail.com. 

The 2018 Lenten Prayer Project is 
approaching! Please consider joining 
in this effort to pray for every member 
of our congregation over the course of 

Lent! 

Who: Anyone can participate in the 

Lenten Prayer Project.  

What: The Lenten Prayer Project 
seeks to lift up every member of the 
congregation in prayer at some point 
in time over the 6 weeks of Lent. 
Those who have volunteered to pray 
will receive a list of 3-6 individuals to 
prayer for each week for a total of 6 

weeks.  

When: The Lenten Prayer Project 
begins on Ash Wednesday, February 
14 and ends on Easter Sunday, April 
1. Join us in giving the gift of prayer 
and intercession to our brothers and 

sisters in Christ!  

Christian Caregiving           by  Mary Beth Ross & Ted Potter  

tel:(319)%20338-0082
mailto:iawoodsunrise@gmail.com

